West Central Neighborhood Council Meeting

West Central Community Center

Minutes of April 8, 2009

Members in Attendance:  Brenda Corbett, Kevin Brownlee, Louise Chadez, Judy Craig, George Craig, Kelly Cruz, Rich Culnane, Luann DeWood, Dr. Marcus DeWood, Nick Dotson, George Englehard, Dan Herbers, Kay Howard, Bea Lackoff, Toni Lodge, Rose Matisse, Bonnie McInnis, Jenny Mele, Annette Owen, David Padgham, Sister Ann Pizelo, Bree Reynolds, Helen Sandifur, Dorothy Spoerhase, JoAnn Stewart.
Excused: Judith Gilmore, Joe Guarisco, Joy Peltier Jones and Louise Stamper. 

Visitors: Steve Corker, Joe Shogan, Sam McKee, Mary Holloway, Anthony Gallaher, Brad Chinn, Lyn Roberson, Donna Billeter, Tom Linzey, Bernadette Powers, G.R. Evgelhme, Sam Mace, Jobie O’Neil, Diane Morse, Ed Stewart, Stacy Horton, Dave Wilkerson, Carolyn Connelly, Mark McEnderfer, Karen Kearney, Alexis Main. 

I. INTRODUCTIONS: Our WCNC Chairperson called the meeting to order at 6:30 p.m. with introductions around the room.

II. The meeting minutes of February 11, 2009 were approved.

III. Special City Council Reports: 

Council President Joe Shogan reported that there will be 3 public meetings on the removal of the Bus Benches.  The first will be at the West Central Community Center next Tuesday, April 11th at 6:30 p.m.  This will be a scoping meeting for community input.

Councilman Steve Corker, reported that City Council will continue to take written testimony on the proposed new sign code. He also told us that he was able to talk with members of the Park Board regarding the proposal to charge children to swim. He felt that the Park Board was concerned about the opposition to the new fees. They said if they did pass the proposal that children would not be charged this year. The new fee would take effect next year. However, fees charged for Adults would take effect this year. 

IV. Committee Reports: 
· Treasurer’s Report: 
There is $ 7,460.82 in our special fund account and $ 479.94 in our regular checking account.

· Cannon Park Shelter Update:  

George Craig reported that we have a conditional permit for construction of the shelter. The final specifications are on file for distribution. The project should be in progress or completed by our NUSA tour.

· Community Assembly Report:
Kelly Cruz reported the Community Assembly recommended that the sign code go back to staff for revision.  

· West Central Community Development Association: 

No Report

· Neighborhood Clean up Committee & Dump Pass: 
Daniel Herbers reported that this years dump passes will be distributed on April 18th, 9:00 – 2:00 or until gone at COPS West, 1901 W. Boone. There will be 200 passes with a $ 20.00 value. A motion was made and 2nd to send a letter of special thanks to the volunteers at COPS West. We will attempt a clean green pick up later this year.

· Planning Update:  Kelly Cruz reported that at our March 16th stakeholders meeting members worked on a SWOT analysis. SWOT stands for Strengths, Weakness, Opportunities and Threats. The meeting was attended by 16 members who worked to determine the strengths, weakness, opportunities and threats in our neighborhood. The next meeting will be developing a SWOT analysis. The next Stakeholder meeting will be held on the 3rd Thursday on March, (19th), at the Native Project, 1803 W Maxwell.  The meeting will begin at 6:30. Members will discuss the results of the neighborhood survey taken by Whitworth University students. All interested in this process are encouraged to attend.  Anyone with questions, please contact Kelly Cruz or George Craig. 

· NUSA Report:  Brenda Corbett updated the Council on the NUSA committee efforts.  The committee did a drive thought the neighborhood pride tour route. They identified some graffiti and potholes that need repair prior to the NUSA tour on May 22nd. The next meeting will be Tuesday, April 15th starting at 6:00, 1102 N. Sherwood.
· Banner Report: Joann reported that we have hung new banners. Thank- you to George Craig for taking down the old and putting up the new banners. The committee is still working with Holmes school to solve the problems involved with the paint used to create a banner. To solve this issue the student’s designs may need to be silk screened by a printer. The committee is looking into ways to finance these banners. Anyone interested in working this committee please contact Joann Stewart or George Craig.
· Community Development – Sidewalks/Cannon Park: The sidewalk report is completed and turned in to the Community Development office. Last year Whitworth students completed our neighborhood sidewalk assessment. There was a motion and a 2nd to send the students a letter thanking them for their work on our sidewalk assessment. The motion passed unanimously.        Brenda announced that Hoopfest granted our application for a new basketball court at Cannon Park. The new court should be finished in August of this year. Brenda asked council members to write letters to “shout praises of Hoopfest” To help promote Hoopfest, WCNC could put up Hoopfest banners to say thank you. It was also suggested that we purchase a plaque to be placed in the cement of the new court.
· Standing Items: George Mulchan Award
Kay Howard read a letter she received from last year’s recipient. The letter said how much the scholarship had helped her and thanked us for the George Mulchan award.

·  Unfinished Business: Kevin Brownlee told WCNC that the water for the Nettleton’s Historic Marker site is in the permitting process and is scheduled to be hooked up on April 21st.  There will be a clean up of the site on April 25th. Please bring gardening tools. If you are interested in volunteering please call Diane Morse. Diane also noted that the grant from Garden Association won’t be approved until June.

Special Orders The Day:  

SURGE Update: Marcia Davis, with the City of Spokane and Lyn Ziegler, Landscape Architect, updated WCNC on the progress of the SURGE project. SURGE stands for: Spokane Urban Runoff Green Experiment (SURGE). The WCNC will be the first in the City to have this new experimental system. The project will be on Broadway, one block in length, from Oak to Elm. The basic idea of SURGE is to collect storm water that flows into curb planters. The storm water will soak in to the soil and be stored in the planters. Some of the benefits are: storm water is stored in planters to nourish plants instead of flowing into the already overcapacity storm drains and also planters beautify the streetscape.  Residents will be able to add perennials to the planters.

New Business: A motion was made to send The City of Spokane a letter to inquire if Ohio would be reopened. There was a 2nd and friendly amendment to the motion. The friendly amendment changed the language to: inquire about the possibility of re-opening Ohio Street. The amendment was accepted.  The motion passed unanimously. 

George Craig said that he was meeting with Bob Turner with the City of Spokane about the possibility of putting flashing lights at the crosswalk located at Elm and Maxwell where children cross to go to the park. Anyone interested in joining this meeting should meet him this Thursday, April 9th at 1:00 at the corner of Elm & Maxwell. 

Bea brought to the council’s attention that the North bound on ramp to the Maple Street Bridge is the 29th most dangerous in the city. Anyone wishing to work on trying to make this ramp safer should contact Bea.

Kelly reminded us that there are 2 days left to comment on the new Shoreline plan.

Meeting Adjourned at 8:00 p.m. 

